
 
 

The Dominican Republic and the Inter-American Commission of Women agreed to 
implement a Participatory Gender Diagnosis 

 

• The signing took place during the parallel event to CSW68 "Intersectoral Alliances to 
Promote the Gender Equality Agenda and Women's Rights." 

 
New York, March 13, 2024 - Within the framework of the 68th session of the United Nations 
Commission on the Status of Women (CSW68), Alejandra Mora Mora, Executive Secretary 
of the Inter-American Commission of Women of the Organization of American States 
(CIM/OAS); the Minister of Women of the Dominican Republic, Mayra Jiménez; Ambassador 
Mayerlin Cordero, representing the Minister of Foreign Affairs, Roberto Álvarez; agreed on 
the implementation of a Participatory Gender Diagnosis. 
 
This initiative aims to increase and strengthen the participation of women and the 
integration of the equality and rights approach in public administration and foreign service. 
"It is necessary for all state structures to work together to ensure the mainstreaming of the 
gender approach in all government actions," emphasized Jiménez, Minister of Women of 
the Dominican Republic. For her part, Mora Mora highlighted that this agreement is part of 
a broader effort by CIM/OAS to work with countries to strengthen the equality agenda in 
the region. 
 
The signing of the agreement is part of the project "Feminist Alliances to Strengthen the 
Gender Equality Agenda," implemented by CIM/OAS in partnership with the Government of 
Canada. The initiative aims to promote gender equality and the empowerment of girls and 
women in the hemisphere by strengthening collaboration among key actors in the defense 
of women's rights, with an emphasis on the role of multilateralism and foreign policy. 


